Georgia Grant Professionals Association
Chapter Meeting

Tuesday, August 23, 2016, 10AM

Professional Development

The guest speaker was Steven Sherman, City Lead for the Atlanta Office of the Foundation Center. Steven discussed the offerings available at the local Foundation Center located in the Georgia-Pacific Building, including access to Foundation Directory Online, donor searches, training programs and its reference library and lending collection. He also highlighted the Foundation’s operating hours: Tuesday – Thursday, from 10AM to 5PM and on Monday and Wednesday by appointment. Steven also mentioned Grantspace, an online service of the Foundation Center that features sample documents, online training, and a knowledge base of social sector questions.

Steven then offered a presentation on developing budgets for grant proposals. Key points from his presentation included:

· Why is the Budget So Important

· Dos and Donts

· Key Steps in the Proposal Budgeting Process

· Personnel Budgeting

· Non-Personnel Costs

· Indirect Costs

· Income – Support/Revenue

· Budget Narrative

· Other Financial Documents

The templates discussed during his presentation are available at http://grantspace.org/tools/sample-documents.

Business Meeting

Treasurer’s Report: Pat Duboise reported that the checking account balance was $6,092.72. She noted that the National Office has scheduled a chapter webinar for August 31, 2016 at 2PM during which more information will be provided regarding new chapter financial procedures.

Job Opportunities: DeaRonda Harrison mentioned that new job opportunities are available on the GGPA website.

Southeastern Regional Grants Conference (SERGC): Danny Blitch provided an update on planning for the next Southeastern Regional Grants Conference tentatively scheduled to be held in June 2017, with a registration fee of approximately $150. The conference committee is currently evaluating proposals from three possible locations: the Sheraton-Cobb Galleria in Smyrna, the Morrow Center in Morrow and the Unicoi State Park near Helen. The committee hopes to have more information to share about SERGC 2017 at the GPA National Conference in November.  

National Conference Planning: DeaRonda asked for any sub-committee updates from the National Conference Planning Committee. Pat, representing the Hospitality Sub-committee, encouraged members to visit the volunteer sign-up website to select a spot to staff the Hospitality Table.  Danny spoke on behalf of the Marketing Committee and mentioned the following:

· Planning for the Social Outing continues.
· Approximately 550 individuals have registered and hotel rooms are quickly filling up.

· Zoo Atlanta is offering discounted tickets to attendees.
· Enterprise Rental Car has signed on as the official rental car for the conference.  
DeaRonda also mentioned that the Grant Professionals Foundation is still seeking items for its annual Silent Auction at the 2017 National Conference.

New Grant Professionals: DeaRonda mentioned that the group has received contacts from several individuals requesting information on how to get into grant writing. The group discussed several ideas and/or recommendations for prospective and new grant professionals including encouraging attendance at the monthly GGPA meetings, volunteer grant writing, working with agencies on smaller grants, training through the Foundation Center and a mentorship program. 
Minutes: Minutes from the July meeting were approved. Sky Thompson made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted; Susan Long seconded the motion and the minutes were approved unanimously.
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:30 PM.

Submitted by Pat Duboise, Treasurer, 9/12/2016
